
   

   

 

Notice of Project and Public Open House 
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment  

County Road 4 and Innisfil 4th Line Intersection Improvements 
 
The Project 
 
The County of Simcoe is planning to 
reconstruct the intersection of County 
Road 4 (Yonge Street), Innisfil 4th Line and 
Killarney Beach Road. Reconstruction will 
include improvements to intersection 
safety, traffic control and active 
transportation; as well as upgrades to the 
existing storm sewer, retaining walls and 
concrete stairs. 
 
Widening of the roads within the project 
site is necessary to accommodate 
increased traffic volumes, provide 
improved traffic flow through Churchill and 
maintain connections to Highway 400 via 
County Road 89 and County Road 21 
(Innisfil Beach Road). 

 

 

The project will follow Schedule A+ of the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment process 
(Municipal Engineers Association, October 2000, as amended in 2007, 2011, 2015), which is a 
pre-approved process under the Ontario Environmental Assessment Act. 
 
Starting February 3, 2022, there will be Virtual Public Open House information materials 
posted on the County website. The Virtual Public Open House will describe the project and 
provide residents with an opportunity to review construction plans and schedules. 
 
Information about this project can be found at https://www.simcoe.ca/dpt/trs/notices. To 
provide comments or request additional information concerning this project, please complete 
the online comment at the link provided, or contact either of the following Project Team 
members: 

 

Claire Walker, P.Eng. PMP Drew Davidge P.Eng. 
Project Engineer Project Manager 
County of Simcoe R.J. Burnside & Associates Limited 
1110 Highway 26 128 Wellington Street West, Suite 301 
Midhurst, ON L9X 1N6 Barrie, ON  L4N 8J6 
Tel: (705) 726-9300, Ext. 1168 Tel: (705) 797-4358 

 
Project and notice information will be made accessible upon request in accordance with the 
Accessibility Standard for Information and Communication under the Accessibility for 
Ontarians with Disabilities Act, 2005. 

Personal Information is being collected and used pursuant to Section 15 of the Environmental 
Assessment Act and will be used to gather public comments regarding the Municipal Class 
Environmental Assessment Public Information Session. All information collected will become 
part of the public record, and is subject to disclosure in accordance the Municipal Freedom of 
Information and Protection of Privacy Act (MFIPPA). Questions regarding the collection, use 
and disclosure may be directed to the Project Engineer, Transportation and Engineering, 
County of Simcoe, 1110 Highway 26, Midhurst, ON L9X 1N6 1-866-893-9300 ext. 1168. 
  
This Notice first published February 3, 2022. 
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